
SAINT JOSEPH & CABRINI PARISH COUNCIL MINUTES 
April 10, 2019 
 
The April meeting was called to order by President, Paul Fritz, at 7:10 PM. Members present are Paul 
Fritz, Kelsey Rubey, Mike Adrian, Steve Pacha, Greg Ledger, Jeff Ledger, Marsha Linnenkamp, Dennis 
Linnenkamp and Shirley VanDee. Leonard Drish is present as an additional guest.  
 
An opening prayer is recited by all. Minutes of the March 13, 2019 meeting were read by Greg Ledger. 
Steve Pacha moves to approve the minutes. Marsha Linnenkamp seconded. Approved.   
 
CHRISTIAN SERVICE/SOCIAL ACTION 
Shirley reports they are planning to go to Gerald and Rosemary Pacha’s for lawn clean up this Friday.  
 
FAMILY LIFE 
Marsha Linnenkamp has no report.  
 
LITURGY 
Shirley reports the choir has been working on the music for Easter.  
 
MAINTENANCE 
Jeff Ledger reports he looked at the gutters here at church. He hooked up one of the gutters on the north 
end of the church that was not hooked up and states this should help with some of the water issues. Jeff 
plans to clean out the downspout by the south door as well.  
 
Shirley questions if someone has been picking up sticks at St. Joseph as there is a pile. Mike reports he 
has completed picking up all of the sticks at Richland.  
 
Paul Fritz reports he spoke with Kelly Farrier who reports he is planning to mow again this year for the 
church.  
 
FINANCE 
Mike Adrian reports the soup supper profited $2,634.00 and that the surplus from the Annual Diocesan 
Appeal is $2,443.50. Expenses are at $6,939.91 with a net income for March at $3,382.35.  
 
ALTAR AND ROSARY 
Shirley reports there was a meeting yesterday. Shirley reports she is planning to talk with Garry and 
Suanne Dickey about hosting the breakfast in May as they typically do.  
 
OLD BUSINESS 
Mike Adrian reports they had a meeting a couple of days ago with a gentleman from Washington about 
the bell tower. He is supposed to be presenting a quote to replace all of the bricks that are damaged and a 
second quote to fix the “severely damaged bricks” and then seal everything else.  
 
Shirley reports receiving a letter from Searcy’s that they will not be mowing Mother Cabrini this year. 
Brandon Davisson has presented a bid for an as needed basis for $60 per time. Greg Ledger moves to 
approve the bid for Brandon Davisson. Dennis Linnenkamp seconds. Approved.  
 



NEW BUSINESS 
Shirley reports having the new assessment for the next Annual Diocesan Appeal which will be higher for 
next year. She states the base goal for this year is $111,583 versus the goal last year of $93,010.  
 
Shirley reports there are 405 adults and 27 youth going to the Vision 20/20 in June in Davenport. There 
will be 6 people attending from our parish.  
 
Shirley reports that the parking lot is beginning to break up and believes we might need to look into re-
coating it. Mike Adrian reports it typically costs about $4,300 each time we re-coat it. She recommends 
getting an estimate from Pellings.  
 
Shirley reports she has been working on the schedule for Easter week.  
 
A closing prayer is read by all.  
 
Steve Pacha moves to adjourn the meeting. The next meeting is Wednesday, May 8, 2019 at 7:00 P.M. at 
Mother Cabrini. Meeting adjourned at 8:42 P.M.  
 

 
Respectfully submitted by Kelsey Rubey 

 


